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HOSA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES 09-08-2013
           Attendance:
Greg Lutz, Liz Alecusan, Keith Stewart, Amy Wobser, Stacy Schumacher,  Kathleen Rolanitis, John Wilson, Bill Morris, Randy Eidemiller
Visitors: Randy Babb, Joe Divida, Heather Keck
Meeting called to order by Greg Lutz at 7:37 p.m.   
- Motion made to approve 8/4/2013 minutes by Keith Stewart. Amy Wobser seconded. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: Kathleen Rolanitis delivered a report comparing 2012 YTD versus 2013 YTD. Comparison shows that 2013 YTD expenses are approximately $62,000 greater than 2012 YTD. This includes extra costs in field maintenance ($10,000 pump purchase), increased fees for use of/maintenance for various soccer parks, carry-over 2012 expense for use of Spindler fields, higher league fees and higher wages (trainers, etc.) With less income and higher costs the league is showing approximately (-) $71,000 versus same time 2012.  Motion to approve the treasurer’s report made by Bill Morris. Stacy Schumacher seconded the motion. Motion passed  
New Business

· Crew Tickets: Crew has requested payment by October for tickets.  Stacy Schumacher made motion to purchase 6 Crew season tickets in the amount of $2484. Motion seconded by John Wilson. Motion passed. 
Old Business

- Jr. Cat Cup: Will ask John Miller to remove from website.   

- Trustee Position Open: general discussion. 
- Referee Training: Program was successfully run by Randy Babb. Liz Alecusan discussed need to have referees register again and the need for informational flyers. Keith Stewart mentioned contracts are sent to referee supervisors. Meeting was held August 21st on how to register and so forth. About 23 students attended licensing course. Randy Babb reported having consecutive night training is not a positive.     
- Nationwide Children’s Concussion Partnership: Greg Lutz discussed favorable aspects of forming a partnership with Nationwide for concussion awareness. This program applies to ten-year old and above players.  Bill Morris will look into other organizations providing similar opportunities and report back to the Board in October.
Program Business
Director of FC: Randy Eidemiller reported trainer contracts have been issued and he is working out various related details and issues. 
Referees:  Report as above
Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing:. No report. 
-Director of Recreational Program: John Wilson reported all coaches have their informational packets. Mr. Wilson also reported still collecting concussion paperwork. 
-Jr. Academy:  Randy Eidemiller reported have one hundred children and a large group of new coaches. Otherwise reported season has started well. 
-Director of MSSA/HSSA: No report.
-Director of TOPS soccer: Vernon Anthony reported the first week of TOPSoccer went very well. 64 children registered for Hilliard location.  
-Fields-City of Hilliard: Heather Keck that the Board of Education is willing to review any proposal from HOSA to develop a new soccer field complex. The new proposed location is on Cosgray Road across from Homestead Park and is considerably larger than the current complex (potentially 22 fields plus parking). Board discussed various related issues.   
.
-Fields-City of Columbus: No report. 
-Director of Camps:  No report
.
Motion to adjourn made at 9:42 pm by Bill Morris.  Second by John Wilson.  Motion passed.
